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February 2012

Dear Friends:

This is an emergency letter! We just received word from India that one of the lots
behind the Orphanage just became avaiable for sale.

The owner of this lot is wanting to give first option to buy to the Orphanage. The owner
is in need of money immediately. There is a Hindu group that is wanting this lot to build
their shrine on. We need to raise approximately $27,000 to purchase this lot immedi-
ately. It is very important as it will be needed to expand the Orphanage site for future
Ministry.  One church has agreed to match donations to meet this goal with a deadline
set for March 30, 2012.

We want to thank those of you that have given
towards the completion of the Top Floor of the
Orphanage. To bring you up to date. We recently
wired $6,000 to start the building of the Top Floor.
They have drawn up plans and submitted them to
the city of Kakinada and applied for the building
permits. Recently in Kakinada there was a 5 story
building that colapsed before being finished. The
City has now slowed down the issuing of building
permits to make sure this does not happen again.   The short base of existing pillars will be what the

In a way this is a good as we certainly do not new pillars will be built on.

want this to happen to the Orphanage. But this has
slowed down the process. They have given permision to build the pillars only at this time
and then will proceed with issuing the remainder of the building permits once inspected.

Yours for Little Souls,
Frank & Helena Shier
Children's Missionary Evangelists
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